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Sciaenids Board Approves Red Drum Draft Addendum II for Public Comment 
Draft Addendum Considers Modifications to Red Drum Management 

 
Arlington, VA – The Commission’s Sciaenids Management Board approved Draft Addendum II to 
Amendment 2 to the Interstate Fishery Management Plan for Red Drum for public comment. The Draft 
Addendum considers several changes to the management programs in the southern (South Carolina to 
Florida) and northern (New Jersey to North Carolina) regions in response to the findings of the 2024 Red 
Drum Benchmark Stock Assessment and Peer Review Report.  
 
Specifically, the assessment found the southern stock to be overfished and experiencing overfishing. As 
a result, the Draft Addendum considers two fishing mortality options states may not exceed in order to 
end overfishing. Although the northern stock is not overfished nor experiencing overfishing, the Board is 
concerned with an increasing trend in fishing mortality observed in the northern region. To address this 
trend, the Draft Addendum considers changes to the recreational bag and slot limits of states in the 
northern region, as well as provide states the opportunity to align their differing regulations, 
particularly in Chesapeake Bay. 
 
The Draft Addendum also includes a process for states to propose management measures in response 
to the 2024 benchmark stock assessment, as well as future assessment advice. Further, the Draft 
Addendum proposes a process to allow states to submit stock status analyses conducted outside the 
Commission’s stock assessment process to be considered for management use. Lastly, the Draft 
Addendum proposes updates to the management program’s de minimis provisions. The Commission 
includes de minimis provisions in its FMPs to reduce the management burden for states whose 
measures would have a negligible effect on the conservation of the species. 
 
A subsequent press release will provide the details of upcoming state public hearings and how to submit 
written comments. The Board will meet to review submitted comments and consider final action on the 
Addendum in October. For more information, please contact Tracey Bauer, Fishery Management Plan 
Coordinator, at tbauer@asmfc.org or 703.842.0723. 
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